Dear Sir/Madam
 

The Abused Child Trust is a community agency based in Brisbane.  It’s role is to help break the cycle of child abuse and neglect in Queensland.   The Trust is the leading voice and provider of treatment, prevention, education and research for all forms of child abuse and neglect in the state.
 

Interested human service professionals and community members established the Trust in 1986 in Brisbane.  Its purpose was to advocate for the needs of children, and provide therapy services where none had previously existed.  Since its inception, the Trust has worked for all children in Queensland.
 

The Trust is a founding member of the Kids First Foundation.  The Trust, on behalf of Kids First Foundation commissioned consultants to determine the economic cost of child abuse and neglect in Australia.  Published in 2003, the study was titled The Cost of Child Abuse and Neglect in Australia.  This was a landmark study, and represented the most comprehensive study conducted in Australia on this issue.  The research determined that abuse and neglect cost the Australian community $5B annually.
 

On behalf of Kids First Foundation and the Abused Child Trust, I wish to submit this report to this Senate Inquiry. 
 

I can email The Cost of Child Abuse and Neglect in Australia if requested, but have included the Internet address from which the paper can be downloaded:
    http://www.kidsfirst.com.au/page.asp?partid=45
 

This paper will assist the Senate Inquiry address the Terms of Reference 1(b) and 1(d).
 
If you prefer that I email The Cost of Child Abuse and Neglect in Australia paper, or if further details are required, please contact me at the Trust.
 

Regards
Fred
 

Fred Gravestock
Executive Manager, Programs
Abused Child Trust

Location:      80 Kedron Park Road, Wooloowin, Qld, 4030 
Postal:          PO Box 94, Albion, Qld, 4010
Telephone:    (07) 3857 8866
Facsimile:     (07) 3857 8626
Mobile:         0407 185 440
Internet:       www.abusedchildtrust.com.au
